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      January 6, 2011 
 
 
The Honorable Kathleen Sebelius 
Secretary of Health and Human Services 
200 Independence Avenue, S.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20201 
 
Dear Secretary Sebelius: 
 
Under Section 2718 of the Public Health Service Act, the state of New Hampshire hereby submits a 
request for a waiver of the 80% minimum loss ratio (MLR) requirement for individual health 
insurance market policies in New Hampshire until 2014.  The waiver application is enclosed herein.  
As reported in the most recent New Hampshire supplement to the annual report for calendar year 
2009, the medical loss ratio for individual health insurance in New Hampshire is approximately 
60%. 
  
In 2010, New Hampshire amended its insurance rating rules to adopt a medical loss ratio 
requirement of 65% in the individual market.  Before amending its rating rules, New Hampshire did 
not require a specific loss ratio standard for individual health insurance.  The current MLR standard, 
under the amended rules, Ins 4100, for individual major medical policies is 65% where MLR is 
defined as the ratio of incurred claims to earned premiums.  The State is proposing a rule 
modification that would change the MLR to 70% where MLR is defined in the same manner as the 
Secretary defines MLR.  Functionally, although the amendment raises the loss ratio standard, the 
amendment of the definition of the medical loss ratio standard to the same definition used federally 
will produce a similar standard.  This standard is significantly higher than the actual loss ratio that 
has been reported in the individual market over the past several years. 
 
Absent a waiver, the application of the federal MLR to New Hampshire will disrupt the individual 
health insurance market.  New Hampshire’s individual insurance market is dominated by a single 
insurance carrier.  The size of New Hampshire’s market makes the market relatively unattractive to 
insurance carriers.  Recently, in response to a Bulletin issued by the New Hampshire Insurance 
Department that prohibited carriers in the individual market from refusing to issue child-only 
individual health insurance, several of the smaller carriers stated their intention to refrain from 
participating in the market.  The loss of carriers providing individual insurance in New Hampshire 
will have a destabilizing effect on the market.   
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